
President’s Letter

Have a great 
memory about 

your days at 
GHHS? Please 
share with the 
extended Bob-

cat family! Email 
your story to 
GHHSAA@

hotmail.com. 
Send photos!

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 

the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N 
N E W S L E T T E R
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Bringing People Together while Promoting the Grandview Heights School System

Thanks to each of you for your continuing support by sending in your annual 

dues and especially to the many LIFE members that continue to send additional 

money every year. Also, thank you to the many contributors to the Paws, Big Cats, 

Top Cat Clubs and In Memory. 

This May would be the 100th anniversary of the 2nd GHHS graduating class, the 

Class of 1917. Sons and daughters, grandsons and granddaughters and now 

great grandsons and great granddaughters of this Class walked or are walking 

the halls of this great school. We salute the Class of 1917 who were a major part 

of setting the “Grandview” tradition. We also congratulate the Class of ’47 who are 

celebrating their 70th reunion. All members are listed in this issue.

The Class of 2017 is the high school’s 102nd graduating class with a small number of members who 

achieved amazing heights in all aspects athletics and the 4th year in a row Grandview was #1 in academics 

and graduation rate in the District. We welcome our new Alumni fabulous career at GHHS. After the 

Newsletter has gone to press we will award more than $20,000 in scholarships from the GHHSAA, GHHS 

Legacy Society and the Brotherhood of Rooks; recipients will be announced in the next issue.

Have any questions, comments or stories to share? You can contact GHHSAA at ghhsaa@hotmail.com, www.

grandviewheightsalumni.com or via Facebook at “Grandview Heights High School Alumni Association”

Thank you to my “Angels” for coordinating this newsletter and getting me the praise. Without the dedicated 

Bobcat spirit of Teri Antolino Williams ’74, Molly Hammer Tanner ’82 and Ash Reynolds  Babbitt ’87, 

we wouldn’t have this great magazine! Thanks also to John Gloyd ’71 for doing such a great job as our 

webmaster.

Go Bobcats,

Tom Smith ‘63

Spring 2017

mailto:GHHSAA%40%20hotmail.com?subject=
mailto:GHHSAA%40%20hotmail.com?subject=
mailto:GHHSAA%40hotmail.com?subject=Sign%20me%20up%20for%20the%20GHHSAA%20e-newsletter
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Happenings

Calendar

Email GHHSAA@hotmail.
com with questions about 

any event.

Memorial Day Ceremony 
Thursday, May 25, 7:30 p.m.

Pool Grand Opening
Friday, May 26, 6:30-8:30 p.m. 

Memorial Day Parade
Saturday, May 27, 10 a.m. 
Alumni meet at 9:30 a.m. on 
Cambridge.

BIG SPLASH -
Saturday, May 27, 3 p.m. 
at the Pool 
Photo Op for History!

Rook Banquet and Bunco 
Open 
Friday, Aug. 11

Alumni Weekend 
September 7, 8 and 9
Highlights:

•   Ox Roast all weekend

•  GHHSAA Annual Meeting  
 Thursday

•  GHHS Open House        
Friday 

•  GHHS Football game - 
Friday September 8

 Alumni band members 
and Cheerleaders invite 
to participate.

•  Stevenson, Edison and 
Larson building open 
houses, Saturday, Sep-
tember 9, morning 

•  Please plan your class 
reunions around this 
weekend.
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Monthly Luncheon
The monthly lunches happen at 11:30 a.m. on the 4th Friday of the 
month at the Golden Corral (3710 West Dublin-Granville Road, just 
east of Sawmill Road). Visit with fellow Bobcats, enjoy the buffet and 
catch up with each other. Contact Shirley Arthur Hatch for more 
details via GHHSAA@hotmail.com or 614-499-7449.

Connie Zeller Hollingsworth ‘40 and Shirley Arthur Hatch ‘45 (coordinator of the 
Luncheon) 

Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53 and Dave Rudy ‘52

Join us
HERE 
on the 

4th Friday 
of the month!

mailto:GHHSAA%40hotmail.com?subject=Calendar
mailto:GHHSAA%40hotmail.com?subject=Calendar
mailto:GHHSAA%40hotmail.com?subject=


George Linn ‘52 Honored by the SEC

Former Alabama standout George Linn, a 
starter on the famed 1956 “Rocket 8” team 
and a 1954 Grandview graduate, is one of 
14 former greats selected as 2017 Allstate® 
Southeastern Conference Basketball Leg-
ends.                        

Linn, a first team All-American in 1956, 
averaged 22.2 points per game during 
his All-America season, the fifth-highest 
scoring average in program history. A 
member of head coach Johnny Dee’s 
“Rocket 8” team, he led the Tide to its 
first postseason ranking at No. 12 in 
1955 before improving to a program-
best No. 5 during the 1956 season, 

when he helped the team compile a 21-3 
record and win an SEC title. That same year, 
the Tide finished the season as the first-ever 

undefeated team in SEC history (14-
0) until 40 years later when 

Kentucky accomplished 
the feat in 1996.     

                               

Linn hit the longest shot in program history 
when he nailed a full court shot measuring 
84 feet 11 inches in Foster Auditorium at 
the end of the first half vs. North Carolina in 
1955. The shot, which remains the longest 
shot made in a sanctioned NCAA basketball 
game, was featured in Sports Illustrated and 
is commemorated at the Naismith Basketball 
Hall of Fame. A brass marker was placed on 
the gym floor to indicate the location of the 
shot.

After college, Linn earned a spot as an alter-
nate on the 1956 Olympic Team that won 
the gold medal in Melbourne, Australia. Linn 
was drafted by the Boston Celtics with the 
sixth pick in the third round of the 1956 NBA 
Draft. He still ranks among Alabama’s all-
time leaders in scoring (19th - 1,444 career 
points) and rebounding (20th – 722). 

Linn, along with the entire honoree class, 
was honored at the 2017 SEC Men’s Bas-
ketball Tournament, held March 8-12, at 
Bridgestone Arena in Nashville, Tenn. 

G H H S A A
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Sports Hall of Fame 2017 Inductees

Alfred G. Sargent
Alfred G. Sargent ‘26, a charter Varsity “G” 
member, was a four-sport letter winner for 
the Bobcats, as he excelled in football, bas-
ketball, baseball, and golf.
As a member of the Bobcat Basketball team, 
he earned First-Team All-County and First-
Team All-Regional honors. During his senior 
season, he was a part of the Grandview team 
that won the county basketball champion-
ship.
A talented athlete in all facets, Alfred suc-
ceeded mostly on the links as a golfer. As 
a sophomore and team captain, he led the 
Bobcats to the golf championship. During 
his senior season, he led the Bobcats to 
second place in the Franklin County Golf 
Tournament.
In 1923, at the age of 15, he was the young-
est competitor in the Franklin County Ama-
teur Golf Tournament where he made it to 
the semi-finals. Down two strokes going into 
the 16th hole, he sunk a 45-foot shot from 
the rough side of a hill. After the Franklin 
County Tournament, he entered the Western 
Junior Golf Tournament in Chicago where he 
finished in the Top 16, and also competed in 
a tournament in Athens, Ohio, where he had 
the second-best total round by an amateur.
In 1924, he was awarded a junior member-
ship to Scioto Country Club, something that 
was not given by the club often.
After graduating from Grandview, he at-
tended The Ohio State University and was a 
member of the Buckeye golf team. He was 
captain his freshman year, and earned Varsity 
O status his sophomore year.
From 1932-1939, he was the Golf Pro at 
Inverness Country Club in Toledo, and was 
succeeded by PGA Hall of Famer Byron Nel-
son. He won two Toledo golf tournaments, 
and competed in four U.S. Opens.

Jill Swary Walker
Jill Swary Walker ’98 was a three-sport ath-
lete and earned a total of 12 varsity letters in 
basketball, soccer, and track.
As a four-year letter winner and two-time 
captain for the Lady Bobcats basketball 
team, she earned numerous accolades dur-
ing her career. She was named second-team 
All-Buckeye Athletic Conference (BAC) her 
sophomore and junior years. As a senior, Jill 
was named the BAC Ohio Division Player 
of the Year, District 10-Division 3 Player of 
the Year, Central District-Division 3 First- 
team, All-Ohio Third-team, and was an Ohio 
Scholar Athlete. She was also a part of the 
1997-1998 BAC Championship team.
As a member of the Lady Bobcat soccer 
team, Jill was a four-year letter winner and 
three-time captain. In both her junior and 
senior year campaigns, Jill was awarded 
First-team All-Independent League and 
Second-team All-District. She also played on 
the District All-Star Soccer team her senior 
year.
Jill was also a four-year letter winner for the 
Bobcat track team. She earned First-team 
All-BAC honors as a sophomore, junior, and 
senior. As a junior, she was first-team All-
District and placed fifth in the regional meet.
After graduating from GHHS, Jill attended 
Wittenberg University where she earned 
a Bachelors Degree in Middle Childhood 
Education. She was also a four-year member 
of the Wittenberg Women’s Basketball team. 
Post-Wittenberg, she earned a Master’s de-
gree from The Ohio State University. Jill has 
coached both middle school girls’ basketball 
and soccer for Grandview.
Jill is married to Pete Walker and they have 
two children, Dillon and PK. She is the 
daughter of Greg and Kathy Swary, and her 
brothers, Joe and Jacob, are also graduates 
of GHHS.

The Grandview Heights High 

School Sports Hall of Fame 

was established in 1989 to 

honor Grandview’s outstanding 

individuals and teams who have 

made contributions on and off 

the playing fields and courts. The 

program has long been a school 

and community favorite.

The commitment and passion of 

Gary Fekete ‘67 to build a program 

that has passed the test of time is 

certainly appreciated throughout 

Grandview. Entering the 25th 

anniversary year, the Sports Hall 

of Fame has recognized more 

than 100 individuals for their 

achievements.

As founder and first chairman of 

the GHHS Sports Hall of Fame, 

Fekete selected five members 

of the Grandview community to 

assist in constructing a quality 

program that makes recipients 

proud. We thank the committee 

members, past, present, and 

future, and extend special 

appreciation and gratitude to Gary 

Fekete for a job well done. 

It is our honor to introduce the 

2017 Hall of Fame honorees. 

Congratulations and Go Bobcats!
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Sports Hall of Fame 2017 Inductees

Todd Lovegrove
Todd Lovegrove ‘00 was a three-sport ath-
lete, earning a total of 12 letters in football, 
tennis, and basketball.
As a four-year starter for the Bobcat football 
team, Todd played a variety of positions 
including tight end, wide receiver, quar-
terback, linebacker, safety, and punter. He 
earned Buckeye Athletic Conference (BAC) 
honors his junior and senior years.
Todd was also a four-year member of the 
Bobcat tennis team. As a freshman, he 
played third-singles, and played first singles 
his remaining three years. He earned BAC 
All-League honors his junior and senior 
years.
Although he had success in every sport he 
played at GHHS, Todd truly made his mark 
on the hardwood for the Basketball Bobcats. 
His career individual honors include: All-BAC 
his junior and senior years, a Columbus 
Dispatch Scholar Athlete, Central District 
Player of the Year, and First-Team All-Ohio his 
junior and senior years. He also scored more 
than 1,000 points during his career. He was 
fortunate to be a member of four successful 
teams under Coach Ray Corbett. Todd’s team 
highlights include: a District and Regional 
title, and a trip to the 1998 State Final Four 
during his sophomore season; a BAC and 
District title, and a trip the Elite Eight during 
his junior season; and a BAC title during his 
senior season.
Todd attended Miami University and gradu-
ated Magna Cum Laude with a Bachelors 
Degree in Finance and Accounting. He is 
the son of Matt and Shelley Lovegrove, and 
brother to Phil and Ericca. He and his wife 
Annie have three children.

GHHS Baseball - 1922

When this photograph was taken in 1922, the GHHS baseball team was the young-
est sport in the district. What had been a rather lackluster beginning changed with 
the arrival of Roy Ohnsman (left) a talented, strong freshman pitcher. His back-up 
pitcher was senior Nor Simons (right) who also played first base. By the time Ohns-
man graduated, the GHHS yearbook noted that the team was winning a majority of 
their games. The photograph is from the Alleyne Higgs Jones collection. The precise 
location of the photograph is not known but clearly indicates that residential streets 
were heavily rutted mud tracks.

Picture and info courtesy of the GHMCHS
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Barbara Lee McVey Wright ‘43
I’m still living in Twin Lakes 
retirement community where 
I enjoy good neighbors, good 
trips, good help, etc. Old age is 
a lot of fun, and I’m still making 
it (I think)!

Joann Heywood “Woody” 
Hoge ‘47
The new newsletter is a real 
eye opener! Although our great 
Class of ‘47 is slowly dwindling 
away, there are many good 
memories. Greetings to all who 
are still kickin’! And thanks for 
keeping us all informed – good 
job!

Jack Lenhart ‘47 
Good Grief! 2017 will be 70 
years since graduation. Sitting 
here watching a snow storm 
outside and remembering all 
the great times at GHHS with 
Ed Smith, Chuck Mangio, Keitz, 
Boardman, Dawn Voelker, 
Jeanne Jones, working on the 
OSU Farms, Rooks, dances, 
Don Crawford’s bands, talent 
shows, great teachers and so 
many more friends I haven’t 
mentioned (forgive me). Great 
newsletter. Keep up the good 
work.

Nanette “Chris “ Harper Hum-
mell ‘47
All is well in Central California 
and the hills are green again 
thanks to drought-breaking 
rains. I got a chuckle out of 
Marcia Thurness’ photos of our 
Robin Hood play at RLS school. 
I have those photos and I had 
written all our names on the 
back. Not many of us are still 
around!

Jean Vance Lane ’48 
My husband Dan and I gradu-
ated from GHHS in 1948. Dan 
was a veteran of the USAA, and 
retired as a colonel. My brother, 

Dick Vance, class of 1940, was a 
vet of the Army Air Corps. Please 
add these to your list of vets 
from Grandview and add Dan’s 
name in the section of recently 
deceased (Nov. 23, 2015).

Ballard Kirk ‘49
I always read the newsletter 
with warm memories of GHHS 
years. I am closing out my archi-
tectural career in 2017 - 55 years 
is long enough. I lost the love of 
my life, Vera, after 65 great years 
of marriage and four kids, who 
keep an eye on me.
 
Lois M. Ramsey Goodell ‘51
We would be happy to see more 
alumni turn out for our monthly 
“Alumni Luncheons” at 11:30 
a.m. at Golden Corral Buffet 
(3710 West Dublin Granville 
Rd). Please join us every fourth 
Friday of the month!  
 
Maxine Berlin Dillion ‘51
I sure enjoy the newsletter. Keep 
up the good work.

Carolyn Close Rudsenske ‘54
I still love Texas, especially Dallas 
Cowboys and their Ohio State 
Alum, Ezekiel Elliott. Come visit! 
Remember “How ‘Bout Those 
Cowboys!”

Bill Bob Fink ‘55
Bill Neil will be missed by 
Class of ‘55 members. My wife 
Sherry retired after 42 years 
at preschool in Novato, Calif. 
We’re looking forward to major 
remodel of our home and travel. 
I remember small cheese at 
Romeo’s for 75¢.

Carolyn Welch ‘55
I loved the tributes to art teach-
er Ruth Pickering! I loved the 
classes although I had no talent. 
Lillian Lathouse did and we won 
first prize for our Halloween 
painting of the erupting volcano 

on the window of the drug store 
on Grandview Ave. Art inspires! 
Keep it in the curriculum!

Jean Moore White ‘57
I retired in 2000 and Nat fol-
lowed in 2007. Enjoying our 
four grandchildren who luckily 
live in town. We keep busy by 
volunteering, traveling and just 
having fun. 

McQuilkin Carfagno ’57 
It was such fun to be at the 
GHHS 100th celebration and 
be honored as a distinguished 
alumnus. I enjoyed walking 
down Grandview’s “memory 
lanes” with my friend Jeri  
Williams Lawrence ‘56. Our 
hometown is still so beautiful 
and welcoming. In response to 
Jean Walter McClure’s article: 
“Yes, there is no MAKIO at OSU 
anymore. I served as editor 
in chief for two years after 
her service. GHHS gave me a 
foundation and a compass from 
my life – both professionally and 
personally. I’m looking forward 
to seeing my classmates for our 
69th in August! In addendum, 
Mick Moore ‘57 and others in 
our class served active duty in 
the US Army in 1957-58 and 
then started college & served 
eight years in the National 
Guard. There was a photo of 
them in the Tri-Village News. I 
do remember Mike King (de-
ceased), Mick Moore (deceased), 
Terry Haggerty, David Handel 
but know there were others 
who also served.

Susan Fries ’60 
I’m cofounder of a cohousing 
project in Portland, Oregon, a 
new model of supportive com-
munity for active adults. Check 
out or website www.pdxcom-
mons.com to discover what 
cohousing is.
 

Steve Bretz ‘61
I enjoyed our 55th reunion. 
Thanks to Penny and our local 
planning crew for another super 
job. We certainly thank Carolyn 
+ 14 for their location. I hope it 
will continue. Well done to Mac 
Kaiser for serving as MC.

David Mueller ‘61
I had a great time at the 55th 
reunion. I survived the Navy as 
a naval Flight officer, flying and 
teaching the P3 Orion aircraft 
from June 1964 to June 1974. 
I’ve lived in Richmond, Va., area 
since 1988 and invite you to 
stop by if you’re in the area. 

Susie Templeton Cloutier  ‘62
I’m retired and living in Arizona. 
I have two children. My daugh-
ter Stephanie lives in Singapore 
with my two granddaughters 
Lauren Mae and Maddi. My son 
Christopher lives in Colorado 
with my  grandsons Colton and 
Owen who are 4 years and 18 
months old. My sister Mary Jo 
Templeton Wareham ‘58 still 
lives in Hilliard so I do get back 
there sometimes but mostly she 
comes here for the weather and 
traveling adventures we take all 
over Arizona.
 
Linda McCall Ireland ’63
I had just purchased the Time 
Commemorative Edition – John 
Glenn, A Hero’s Life 1921-2016, 
when I received my alumni 
newsletter. What a surprise to 
learn that he and his wife had 
lived in Grandview. Thanks for 
all your great work!

Roger Davis ‘67
I am semi retired and drive 
a big-rig freighter part time. 
Happy Trails!

G H H S A A

CatMews
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Mardi Fulmer Taylor ‘70  
In 2016, I welcomed a new 
grandson and said goodbye 
to beloved sister-in-law Nancy 
Williams Noble ‘58 and brother 
John Noble ‘59. I retired from 
social service and spent my time 
coordinating weddings and me-
morials, hosting international 
students, writing, and keeping 
up with young grandsons. I 
send my blessings to you from 
Seattle!

Karen Dudley Nevergall ‘74
My husband David and I moved 
to Akron, Ohio, three years 
ago. We enjoy hiking the metro 
parks and attending symphony 
concerts at Blossom. I am a CPA 
and work at a small firm where 
I specialize in clergy taxes. We 
have two adult sons and two 
grandchildren.
 
Andrzej Ciereszko ‘99
I have very fond memories of 
Grandview schools from my four 
years there as an expat from Po-
land. I’ve returned to the United 
States and work and living in 
Princeton, NJ.

Mrs. Sprigs’ class

Mr. Weddel’s class

Karen Dudley Nevergall and family

G H H S A A

CatMews

Carol Prentice Curry ‘80
I’m remembering the year we were in conflict/competition with the 6th grade class from Stevenson all the 
way up until the 6th grade track meet. After that, we were all one big happy group ready to go to junior 
high! Classes pictured are from Edison’s 6th grades.
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Corrections
In our last issue, we stated 
the words for our Alma Mater 
incorrectly. We printed the 
beginning of the song “Grand-
view Heights we sing of thee!“ 
Terry Smith ‘54 suggests “With 
the addition of the extra word 
Heights, the meter would have 
been wrong for singing it.”

It should read: Alma Mater: 
Grandview we sing of thee! 
Our Alma Mater, 
Our Loyalty to thee 
shall never falter, 
and though in coming years 
we shall leave they portals, 
our hearts will yearn for thee, 
our Alma Mater. 
Thanks, Terry!

Regarding our Fight Song, 
Tom Davis ‘74 suggests:  “In 
‘Loyalty.’ the word is not ‘stam’ 
but ‘sand.’  ‘Cause we know you 
have sand Grandview High.’ In 
the lyric, ‘sand’ means courage 
or firm resolve, as in ‘draw a 
line in the sand.’ It rhymes with 
‘stand’ and ‘land’ as in ‘We’ll 
back you to stand ‘gainst the 
best in the land.’ At least this 
is how Mrs. Roberts taught it 
to us.” 

Bill Fauth ‘67 adds “For our 
era yes, sand (as in grit) was 
correct. However, I do believe 
there was a formal change 
some years ago with the lousy 
stam replacing the irreplace-
able sand.”

Kay Thurness clarified that 
the donations made to GHH-
SAA in the names of Jeni 
Mangio Duane Fouse are 
from the Class of 1954.

In High School Honeys, 
Teri Antolino Williams was 
incorrectly identified as 
part of the Class of ‘72. It 
should have read ‘74. 
Typo by Teri herself! 

GHHS Class of 1957 will celebrate its 60th reunion this year. Part of 
their class legacy is the uniqueness and magnitude of their senior day 
prank. The plan called for placing a 1953 Renault 4CV belonging to 
Dave Handle’s dad in the high school second floor study hall (Dave 
and the Renault are shown in this photo).

At the appointed hour, in a coordinated effort with senior classmates, 
a ramp of planks was hastily placed on the main steps and Dave drove 
the car into the building. The engine was turned off and the car was 
carried up the west steps. Much to their chagrin, the instigators could 
not negotiate the landing steps. On to Plan B, which involved placing 
the car, with the doors locked, in front of the principal’s office on the 
first floor. This successful plan lives on in class prank legend. You can 
read more about it by visiting the GHHS Class of 1957 web page at 
http://www.ghhs57.org and clicking the memorabilia link

Did you need to take a seat 
and think about your choices? 
Do you have a memory of 
being sent to the bench? Send 

your stories to us on the 
back of a copy of 

your diploma.

Please report to the principal’s office 

FACEBOOK
You’ll find lots more alumni 

news when you join us on 

Facebook at the official 

Grandview Heights Alumni 

Association page, 

https://www.facebook.com/

GHHSAA.

C L A S S  O F  1 9 5 7

Senior Prank
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Days Gone By

9

Photo taken at McKinley Pharmacy’s soda fountain. 

Marlene Lancaster ‘50 suggests these names for those pictured: Susan Lemmon, Patty Pulliam, Connie 
Koehler, Patti Johnson. Gentleman behind counter is Allen Daniels. 

Michelle Carpenter thinks they might be Bev Sayre, Jackie Bordner, Pattie Moorehead and 
Tom DeStefano



Jane Hess ‘56 and Ron Harris ‘56 
met in the 7th grade when Jane sat behind 
Ron throughout junior and senior high 
homerooms. Because of proximity, conve-
nience and mutual attraction, they began 
dating and went steady in high school. Both 
attended Ohio State but drifted apart. They 
married other spouses, had families, and 
lived all over the United States, but did not 
maintain contact. After 40 years or so, Ron 
was living in the Chicago area and wanted 
to hear about his old high school so he 
contacted the school office to find out how 
to join the Alumni Association. The office 
directed him to Jane Hess, his old flame, who 
was president of the GHHSAA at the time 

The Cheerleader and The 
Jock - A Grandview Love 
Story
 
Dave Zuhars ‘56 and Suzy Sherck ‘57 were 
born in Grandview in the late 1930’s. Grow-
ing up in Grandview in the post-war years 
was an ideal time and a perfect place for a 
love story to be written. Dave, a multi-sport 
athlete, student body “Booster” president, 
etc., and Suzy, cheerleader, homecoming 
court, Bobcat editor, etc., met in their GHHS 
activities. In Summer 1957, they had their 
first date to the movies at the Grandview 
theatre. In the fall, they both headed off to 
Ohio State where Dave studied Engineering 
and Suzy studied Education. In 1958, they 
were officially “pinned” in a sorority/fraterni-
ty ceremony. In June 1961, within a period of 
a few weeks, they graduated, were married, 
and moved to Erie, Pa., where Dave began 
a 35-year career with GE in manufacturing 
management, and Suzy worked as a teacher. 
After moves to Pittsfield, Mass., Philadelphia, 
Pa., and  Coshocton, Ohio (as close as they 
could get to Grandview at the time), they 
settled in Louisville, Ky., where they remain 
today in retirement. They are blessed to have 
two children and four grandchildren close by 
to enjoy family fun. They are still as much in 
love today as they were 60+ years ago.  You 
can’t beat that for a “High School Honeys” 
story! ♥

Jeff and Carol (Roan) Todd ‘63
 You might say that Grandview inbreed-
ing is a tradition in the Todd Family.  Jeff’s 
grandparents Francis and Anna Louise Pad-
dock were Grandview sweethearts, as were 
his parents Patricia (Paddock) and Jim Todd.  
After us, the tradition carried on to Jeff’s 
brother Drew and his wife Denise (Smith) 
and then to their son Colin and his wife Andi 
(Morris).

Jeff and I met at Edison Junior High when 
they integrated the “below the hill” with the 
“above the hill” folks.  I was a “below the hill” 
girl and Jeff was an “above the hill” boy. He 
was on the football team and I was a junior 
high cheerleader - quite the match.  I still 
have a stuffed giraffe that he gave me for 
Christmas that year.  He walked me all the 
way home from school some days and then, 
when Jeff turned 16, he drove me home in 
a 1937 Bantam Roadster painted, appropri-
ately, blue and white.  During high school, 
we were both busy with our activities. We 
went to dances together and sat in the study 
hall together and went out for pizza after the 
games but we weren’t together constantly 
which set us up for the life that would follow. 

A teacher once told us that we were both 
born old. We were both firstborns and 
always tried to be responsible.  So the 
responsible thing would be to go to separate 
colleges to see if this relationship was to be.  
Besides the issues of family illness and jobs 
lost, we were miserable and both transferred 
back to Ohio State after our freshman years.  
We married in June 1965 and had three 
daughters between 1967 and 1970.

We were a military family and Jeff was a U.S. 
Air Force pilot on active duty and full-time 

Reserve duty until he retired at 60. He flew 
14 different aircraft in Vietnam, Bosnia, So-
malia, Desert Storm, Desert Shield, Afghani-
stan and Iraq. I began my work in the area 
of exercise research in Air Force hospitals 
and later expanded it from Olympic teams 
and professional sports to pregnancy and 
chronic illness, until I retired at 62.  Jeff 
volunteered for the Red Cross as a liaison 
between the military, law enforcement and 
the Red Cross during natural disasters and 
was an EMR. You might have seen him at the 
OSU events. He also is involved with “Healing 
Waters” program to teach wounded war-
riors to fly fish. I enjoying volunteering for  
OhioHealth Hospice and love gardening and 
preserving produce.  Our three daughters, 
two granddaughters and families are thriv-
ing and surviving.

We both believe that the glue that has held 
our marriage together is our faith.  You can’t 
have a 62-year relationship with someone 
and not have difficulties.  Through those 
times, we both always knew that the Lord 
meant us to stay together. ♥

G H H S A A

Plays Cupid for Alums
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John DiPetro and Judy Davis 
DiPetro ‘71 

Some people say there is love at first sight. If 
that’s true for my parents, it might have hap-
pened at birth. Their story began in July of 
1953.  My dad was born on July 7th at White 
Cross Hospital (now Riverside) and my mom 
was born on July 8th at the same place.  With 
their last names being DiPietro and Davis, 
one can assume they were right next to 
each other in the nursery.  Fast forward to 
third grade where they met “again” at Edison 
Elementary when my dad started after be-
ing displaced from Victory for a spat with a 
nun over the proper way to color.  Through 
elementary school and junior high, they 
were only in the same class in fifth grade. 
But starting freshman year, their courtship 
began. Sitting alphabetically in Mr. Gregory’s 
Algebra 1 class, my mom was seated in front 
of my dad. She says she liked him from the 
beginning and did most of the flirting, but, 
understanding my mom’s math skills, I find 
it hard to believe her first intentions were 
not to get the smart guy to help her with her 
homework! Their first official date happened 
at a dance after a home basketball game.  
They walked home hand in hand that night 
and even shared a first kiss. From that point 
on, they were inseparable.  My dad would 

Don’t Skip Your Reunion!
 
 Tom Smith ‘63 and 
Bonnie Brown Smith ‘63
For $2 a week, I picked up Bonnie Brown for 
school in our Junior year. She was cute but 
was dating a college guy who was four years 
older, so we never dated. After graduation, 
we both attended most of our reunions, but 
one or both of us were always married. Then, 
the “perfect storm” happened in September 
2003, at the Class of ‘63’s 40th Reunion. I was 
back in central Ohio after 15 years in Indiana, 
single again and Bonnie was also single. On 
Friday, I went to the GHHS game with class-
mates and Bonnie went to dinner with other 
classmates. But, we met up Saturday night 
at the Red Door Tavern and have not been 
apart since. We celebrated our 10th anniver-
sary in March and have had the happiest 13 
1/2 years of our lives. So, if you are thinking 
of skipping your next reunion - I’d encourage 
you to go. Happiness can come true if you 
are young at heart and a Bobcat.  ♥

hang out at her locker, even 
though Mrs. Morgan threat-
ened to tell my grandmother, 
Jane Davis, who was a teacher 
at Stevenson Elementary.   They 
tried to join similar extra-curric-
ular activities like choir together, 
and even tried for parts in the school 
musical.  They were successful, with my dad 
scoring the lead in Camelot as Lancelot and 
my mother landing the equally important 
role of a dancing tree.  Though she was not 
Lancelot’s love interest, they were very much 
each others. Outside of school they decided 
to get a job downtown working at Lazarus.  
At that time you needed to get a social 
security card before working, so they went 
together, and sure enough their cards are 
exactly one digit apart.  When they entered 
their senior year at GHHS, my Dad was voted 
the class president and my mom was the 
treasurer. Which again, if you saw my mom’s 
math skills, one would worry about that de-
cision! But as I have seen in their life together 
as a team, they can accomplish anything and 
have taken their roles seriously and still lead 
the Class of 71’s reunion efforts.  

After high school, they both decided to stay 
local and become Buckeyes.  In their third 
year at OSU they got married.  My mom 
graduated first and followed in her mother’s 
footsteps to become a teacher and my dad 
followed shortly after, with a degree in In-
dustrial Engineering.  During that time they 
had my sister Amy.  My dad started his career 
in Engineering and steel with a company 
called Armco Steel and they first moved 
away from the central Ohio area to Middle-
town, Ohio. He eventually was transferred 
to Washington Court House, so they moved 
closer to Grove City to be closer to home.  
Soon after that they had my brother John 
and a year after that I (Joe) was born.  My 
dad’s career moved us a couple places, from 
Grove City, to Washington Court House, to 
Minnetonka, Minnesota, and then back to 
Grove City, where they’ve been for the past 
25 years. 

Mom is now retired after a career as ac-
complished educator and staff development 
professional. Dad retired as vice president of 
the largest small gauge steel company in the 
world. My sister Amy graduated from Capital, 
attended medical school and is a pediatric 
cardiologist. My brother and I attended Ohio 
State (fourth generation of Buckeyes). John 
followed in my dad’s footsteps and earned 
his Masters in Industrial engineering. He 

and newly divorced. A phone call and a long 
conversation ensued. Ron took Jane to din-
ner when he was in Columbus for business 
and discovered that the old spark was still 
there. They have been together now for the 
past 17 years. ♥

and his wife Katie gave my folks 
three wonderful grandkids 
Giovanni, Oliver and Estella. 
I’m married to MaryAnn and 

we live in Los Angeles where I 
have my own digital marketing 

company.
 

Grandview is a very special place. It’s a little 
city in the middle of a bigger one where 
people still leave their doors unlocked and 
kids play in the street. But, I don’t think I’ll 
ever know it like my parents do. To them, 
Grandview will always be the place they met, 
grew up, and fell in love. When you meet the 
right person, you want to spend the rest of 
your life with them and, my parents didn’t 
spend the rest of their lives together, they 
have spent their entire lives together. ♥

Now.

 Then...

G R A N D V I E W 

High School 
Honeys
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These GHHS Class of ‘45 senior girls were photographed after volunteering to process gas ration booklets during WWII, and were featured in the Sept. 19, 1944, edition of 
The Columbus Dispatch. Pictured left to right are (front) Peggy Gammill, Shirley Close, Angela McGrath, and Pat Donovan, and (back) Shirley Ann Arthur, Judy Cash and 
Ann Devlin. Unbeknownst to these students, the picture and their home addresses were also published in the Columbus Dispatch Service Edition, which was mailed to 
combat troops from Franklin County. All of the young women received a deluge of letters from soldiers, sailors, and marines across the world. None of the letters reportedly 
contained any marriage proposals. However, Judy Cash received the official title of “Dream Girl of the 163rd Company,” a company of seamen from the Great Lakes Naval 
Training Center in Illinois.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

The Photo that Went Worldwide 
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Robin Priday 

Family and friends mourn the loss of Robin Priday, 93, who passed 
away on Jan. 12, 2017. Robin Priday was born Aug. 23, 1923, in 
Colville, Washington. He married May Lentz in 1944 and together 
they had two children, Jan and Robin. He was preceded in death 
by his wife May, son Robin, two brothers Jim and Rick, and step-
daughter and son-in-law Janet and Mike Tackett. He is survived 
by his loving wife and companion of 31 years, Carol Wright Irwin; 
daughter, Jan (Garry) Seitz; as well as children, Craig (Connie) Irwin, 

Nancy Sheares, and Joan (Fred) 
Ritchey; and multiple grandchil-
dren; and great grandchildren. 
He is also survived by his sisters-
in-law, Helen Priday and Cathy 
Priday; nieces and nephews. 
Robin was a 1941 graduate of 
West Jefferson High School, 
where he played football. He 
went on to play quarterback at 
The Ohio State University and 
was member of the first Ohio 
State National Championship 

team in 1942. In early 1943, he joined the U.S. Army Air Corps as a 
2nd Lt. and became a pilot, as part of the 556th Bomb Squadron. 
Robin was starting quarterback on the 1945 OSU football team. 
Due to an injury, he was unable to play in 1946 but helped coach 
the OSU Freshman squad. After receiving his BS degree in 1947, 
Robin accepted his first coaching position in Mt. Sterling, OH, then 
moved on to coach football in Wilmington, and Troy, OH, before 
going to Grandview Heights HS in 1953 where he would remain 
until retirement in 1980. He coached football, basketball and 
track and eventually became the Junior High Principal. He also 
completed his Master’s Degree at The Ohio State University. Robin 
was active in the West Side Lions Club, Dublin Lions Club, and Big 
Brothers Association. He was also instrumental in organizing as-
sociations and reunions for the OSU 1942 National Championship 
Team, 556th Bomb Squadron, and the 302nd Air Force Reserve 
Unit. He was named to the West Jefferson and Grandview Heights 
Sports Hall of Fame. His legacy lives on in the lives of his family, the 
players he coached, students he taught, and people whose lives 
he touched throughout his years of service to his country, com-
munity, and family. Contributions can be made in Robin’s memory 
to A Kid Again, 777 Dearborn Park Lane, Suite G, Columbus, Ohio 
43085 or the GHHSAA Scholarship Fund (Grandview Heights High 
School Alumni Assoc.) P.O. Box 12116, Columbus, Ohio 43212. 
A tribute video can be viewed at https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=6E9psMGQbms

Ralph Vincent Guglielmi 

Ralph Vincent Guglielmi, of Wallace, North Carolina, passed away 
on Jan. 23, 2017. He was 83. Born in Columbus, Ohio, in 1933, he 
was the only son to Italian immigrants Marino and Rose Guglielmi. 
Ralph made his mark in high school as an all-around student ath-
lete at Grandview Heights High School. After receiving more than 
a combined 100+ collegiate academic and athletic scholarship 
offers in baseball, basketball and football, he decided to attend 
the University of Notre Dame from 1951-1955. With Ralph as a 
starting player, the Fighting Irish went 26-3-2, finishing in the top 
four teams in the country every year of his attendance. In 1953, the 
team went 9-0-1, as Notre Dame’s backfield included fullback Neil 
Worden and halfbacks Johnny Lattner and Joe Heap. After Ralph’s 
junior year, the famous coach, Frank Leahy, proclaimed Guglielmi 
as “the greatest quarterback 
I ever coached.” Ralph went 
on to receive the unanimous 
nomination for the honor of 
All-American quarterback in 
1954. In 1955, he was a member 
of the winning College All-Stars 
team securing MVP honors, 
and the same year became the 
number one draft pick of the 
Washington Redskins. Not only 
did he play for the Redskins, but 
also played for St. Louis Cardi-
nals, New York Giants and Philadelphia Eagles, as well as playing 
football and becoming an officer for the US Air Force. On April 19, 
2001, Guglielmi was inducted in the National Football Foundation’s 
College Football Hall of Fame. After his NFL career, Ralph was a suc-
cessful insurance agent, long-time business owner of restaurants 
and car dealerships and developed a successful computer forms 
company, Computer Business Supplies (CBS). After many years as a 
resident and almost daily golfer of the Congressional Country Club 
in Potomac, Maryland, Ralph and his wife retired to River Landing 
Golf Community in Wallace, NC., in 2003. He is survived by his wife 
of 42 years, Linda Doeringer Guglielmi; his son Ralph David Gug-
lielmi and wife Laurie Maves; his daughter Lisa Marie Hofmann and 
husband Mark Hofmann; five grandchildren, Ralph Vincent Gugliel-
mi II, Michael Anthony Guglielmi, Isabella Marie Hofmann, Livianna 
Noelle Hofmann and Elena Claire Hofmann; brother-in-law, Jeffrey 
W. Doeringer and mother-in-law, Betty Z. Doeringer. Donations 
may be sent to the Rocky Mountain Leukemia And Lymphoma 
Society Chapter (P.O. Box 4072, Pittsfield, MA, 01202). See more at: 
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/starnewsonline/obituary.aspx?p
age=lifestory&pid=183709971#sthash.Zx3ryfcf.dpuf

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Alumni gone but not forgotten
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In Memoriam

Deborah Gene West Wall ’37 by Elizabeth “Betty” West Hanna ‘40

William Kaiser ’39 by Jane Benadum Kaiser ‘42

Warren Kirk ’42 by Ballard Kirk ‘49

Vera Kirk by Ballard Kirk ‘49

Kent McVey ‘42 by Barbara McVey Wright ‘43

Ken R. Benadum ‘43 by Jane Benadum Kaiser ‘42

Dick Pickett ’43 by Jean Chard Brandt ‘47

Thomas Sutphen ’43 by Tamea Bartholomew Sutphen ‘46

Harold Leland Ramsey ’44 by Lois Ramsey Goodell ‘51

June West France ’44 by Elizabeth “Betty” West Hanna ‘40

Shirley Close Gardner ’45 by Carolyn Close Rudsenske ‘54

Marie Alban Clark ’46 by Virginia Alban Clarke ‘55

Richard Louis Ramsey ’46 by Lois Ramsey Goodell ‘51

Richard A Peters ’47 by Robert Peters ‘55

Joan Robbins Wilson ‘47 by Joann Heywood “Woody” Hoge ‘47

Ed Smith ’47 by Jack Lenhart ‘47

Daniel F Lane Jr. ’48 by Alice Jean Vance Lane ‘48

Jim McVey ‘48 by Barbara McVey Wright ‘43

Bill Wilson ‘48 by Joann Heywood “Woody” Hoge ‘47

Don Steffe ’50 by Dirk Voelker ‘50

Jack White ’50 by Dirk Voelker ‘50

Ralph Guglielmi ’51 by Donald A Christopher ‘52

You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 

newsletter.

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 

website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 
regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to GHH-
SAA and mail to PO Box 12116 
Columbus, OH 43212. Funds 
are managed by The Columbus 
Foundation.

Bob Jones ‘51 by Dick Abbruzzese ‘51

Dick Smith ’51 by Dick Abbruzzese ‘51

Bob Salzer ’53 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53

Deceased members of 

   Class of ’54 by Maureen Burns Laugherty ‘54

Robert Kilgore ’54 by David Mueller ‘61

Bill Neal ‘55 by Bill Bob Fink ‘55

Mick Moore ’57 by Jean McQuilkin Carfagno ‘57

Carolyn Rudy Jensen ’57 by Jean McQuilkin Carfagno ‘57

Deceased members of 

   Class of ’63 by Bonnie Brown Smith ‘63

James K Woolridge ’74 by Sandra Woolridge Corvo Serio ‘76

Bill Thomas – Coach by Jack Lenhart ‘47

Robin Priday – Coach by Jack Park

Robin Priday – Coach by Joyce Reed & Mike Webster

Robin Priday – Coach by Bill McGhee

Robin Priday – Coach by Sue Cooksey Mullenix ‘65

Robin Priday – Coach by Jan Priday Seitz ‘65

Lou & Dorothy Mueller by David Mueller ‘61

C O N T R I B U T I N G  T O

the GHHSAA
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G R A N D V I E W 

Reunions

70th Birthday Party for 

Class of ‘65
Saturday, June 24th
6-10 P.M.
Marshalls
1105 W. First Ave.

Dinners may be ordered off the 
menu, cake will be served. 

Class of 1967
Debbie Patton Cline ‘67: Hello 
- our reunion is October 20-22, 
2017.

Class of 1987
The Class of 1987 will celebrate 
their 30th class reunion July 
8-9.  On Saturday, July 8, the 
class has a reserved room at 
the Hofbrauhaus (800 Goodale 
Blvd. Columbus 43212) from 6 
to 11 p.m. Please send $25 per 
person to Kristin Janusz Pease, 
3643 Scioto Run Blvd., Hilliard 
OH 43026.

On Sunday, July 9, the class will 
meet at Wyman Woods for a 
Family gathering. Watch for sign 
ups for side dishes and desserts.
If you have any questions please 
contact:
 • Erin Guzik Ortman, 
  614-581-8618, 
  eortman@aol.com
 • Kristin Janusz Pease, 
  614-633-8527, 
  kristinpease1@gmail.com
 • Carolyn Little Smith, 
  614-266-2626, 
  carolynsmith@aol.com
 
P.S. The Class of ‘87 would like to 
invite members of the Classes 
of 1986 and 1988 to join us for 
these events. The more, the 
merrier! Join our Facebook page 
“GHHS Class of 1987 Reunion 
Page” to get more information.

Special Recognition
Tamea Bartholomew Sutphen 
‘46
  
Top Cats Club
Lois Ann Kievit Tope ‘42
David Mueller ‘61
 
Big Cats Club
Lois Ramsey Goodell ‘51
Al Short ‘51
Bill Bob Fink ‘55
Carolyn Welch ‘55
Susan Fries ‘60
Bonnie Brown Smith ‘63
James Dallas Smith ‘66
Terri Hughes Harwood ‘85
Joshua Cunningham-Corso ‘98

Lifetime Membership
Jean McQuilkin Carfagno ‘57
Phyllis Norris Arganbright ‘61
John Arganbright ‘61
Brian Levers ‘71
Karen Dudley Nevergall ‘74

Paws Club
Jane Benadum Kaiser ‘42
Joann Heywood “Woody” Hoge 
‘47
David B Dudley ‘48
Jeanne Hittle Blair ‘49
Ballard Kirk ‘49
Barry Steigely ‘50
Al Short ‘51
Maureen Burns Laugherty ‘54
Kay Thurness Levering ‘54
Jean McQuilkin Carfagno ‘57
Art Miller ‘57
Jean Moore White ‘57
Ginni Jones Miller ‘59
Linda McCall Ireland ‘63
Karolyn Burkhart-Schultz ‘67

Deceased
Robin Priday – Coach 1953-1980
Dr. Robert “Bob” Albanese ‘48
Marian Toops Abrell ’48 (2015)
Ralph Guglielmi ‘51
Richard “Dick” DePalma ‘52
Eleanor O’Leary Riber ‘55
Kelley Wells ‘79 

GHHSAA 
Board 

Members

Jim Anderson ‘72
Joe Arganbright ‘61 

Steve Blake ‘68
Jennifer Rill Calli ‘04

Ron Cameron ‘64
Nick Cardi ‘65
Wally Cash ‘46

Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53
Jane Hess Harris ‘56

Ron Harris ‘56
Shelley Clark Lovegrove ‘70

Tim Murphy ‘65
Gunner Riley ‘59

Roger Rill ‘67
Norma Koutz Wallace ‘73

Tom Smith ‘63
Debbi Latshaw Steller ‘67

Dow Voelker ‘80
Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

Dianna Wooton ‘74

Class of ‘87

Contributions
Continued

15

mailto:eortman%40aol.com?subject=
mailto:kristinpease1%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:carolynsmith%40aol.com?subject=


V E T E R A N S

We Salute You
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This statue can be found at 
Grandview’s Memorial Park. It 
was commissioned by Dr. Tom 
Williams ‘43 and dedicated at the 
Memorial Service in May 2016.
Please visit this site for a virtual 
tour of the Memorial Park bricks 
at Oxley and Northwest Blvd.
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0
/?tab=wm#inbox/15aa97064a5a
303b?projector=1

 John D. Harrison

 Wirth Howell

 Paul Jones

 Ralph Karnes

 Frederick K. Jaeger

 A. R. Kiser

 Lawrence E. Markel

 Lyman A. Markel

 H. L. Osborn

 Francis Paddock

 Thomas Sutherland

 Rudyard Whipps

 Rush Whipps

 Fred Whissen

Honoring ThoseWho Served

Memorial Park

C. A. Moffett  

Fields Patterson                        

 Oscar Walcutt                           

 Jasper White                       

 Edward Barker

 Carl Belin

 Alford Bradbury

 Stuart Constable

 Harry Craft

 Robert Green

 Clenzo D. Lindau

 Wayvis Ferris

 John E. Hammond

 Edwin W. Harris

This bronze plaque, honoring 
Grandview-area men who served 
in the “Great War,” is located in the  
entranceway of First Community 
Church’s Lincoln Road Chapel.

Died during war

The plaque reads: “This tablet is 
erected in honor of the men of 
this congregation who answered 
their country’s call to the colors in 
the Great War.”

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?tab=wm#inbox/15aa97064a5a303b?projector=1 
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?tab=wm#inbox/15aa97064a5a303b?projector=1 
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?tab=wm#inbox/15aa97064a5a303b?projector=1 


Class of ‘17
100 years ago

Class of ‘47
70 years ago

Name Deceased Grad Yr
JOHN ACKERMAN  1947
CHARLES AMICON D 1947
JERRY ANDERSON NEF  1947
MARIAN ANDREWS EDWARDS  1947
DOLORES BAKER BARNETT D 1947
MILTON BARTHOLOMEW D 1947
TOM BATEMAN D 1947
BILL BAUMGARTNER  1947
PAT BEHMER PREBLE  1947
SILVIO BISCIOTTI D 1947
JOHN BOARDMAN  1947
JOHN BOARDMAN  1947
DR RICHARD BOYD  1947
JEAN CHARD BRANDT  1947
MARIANNE BUTLER DAVIS D 1947
JOAN CARPENTER MYERS D 1947
TOM CAVENDISH D 1947
RANDALL CLARK D 1947
LEE DAVIS GOLDENBAGEN  1947
ROSE MARY DELUCA BELL  1947
JOAN DEPASO WHITEHEAD D 1947
DOLORES DEVICTOR ELLIOTT  1947
RAY EBNER  1947
CECILIA FEE WILSON D 1947

Name Deceased Grad Yr
BARBARA FOX VAUGHN D 1947
ANN GERLACH CLAY  1947
BARBARA GILCHRIST BOGG D 1947
VIRGINIA GREEN GRINSTEAD D 1947
FRED GREENAWALT  1947
BETTY GUY CORN  1947
DONNA GUY KRAMER  1947
NANETTE “CHRIS” HARPER HUMMEL 1947
BARBARA HARRIES WASHBURN D 1947
JOAN HARTMAN YOUNG D 1947
JO ANNE HERBOLTZHEIMER STEVENS 1947
GORDON HESSON  1947
JOANN HEYWOOD HOGE  1947
BARBARA HOADLEY  1947
MARILYN HOFFMAN ALLEN  1947
ALBERT L. HUNT  1947
JO ANNE JUSTUS WHITE  1947
RUTH JUSTUS AILES  1947
FLORENCE KAYUMI KIM  1947
DICK KEITZ  1947
RICHARD KNELL D 1947
JOAN LAWYER D 1947
LEWIS LEMLEY D 1947
JACK LENHART  1947
JO ANN LONG DRAKE D 1947
PHYLLIS LONG SMITH D 1947
JOHN LOOSER D 1947
CHARLES MANGIO  1947
EDDIE MANTELL  1947
FRANK MARZETTI D 1947
ROBERT McADAMS D 1947
JIM MCINTYRE  1947
PATRICIA MCMILLAN OVERBECK D 1947
MICKEY MCNABB SHAPIRO D 1947
CLARK MILLER D 1947
SUZANNE MITCHELL SCHAMBS D 1947
DOLORES MORRISON WHITFIELD D 1947
JOHN MOSER D 1947
JOE MURDAY D 1947
PATRICIA MURPHY WILSON D 1947
ROBERT MYERS D 1947
DAN O’LEARY  1947
CRISTINE OPPIHLE DILLON D 1947
RUTH PANCOAST HALLEY D 1947
RICHARD PETERS D 1947
EDWIN POULTON D 1947
MARY ELLEN PRIESTER  1947
NORMA JEAN REYNOLDS BAMBACH D 1947
JOAN ROBBINS WILSON D 1947
LIZ ROBINSON PETTIT  1947

Name Deceased Grad Yr
DOROTHY BUTTERWORTH D 1917
STEWART CONSTABLE USA D 1917
MARGARET COTTINGHAM  D 1917
JOHN DE VICTOR  D 1917
HELEN GATCH  D 1917
FREDERICK JAEGER USA D 1917
SAVILLA KEY MOWERY  D 1917
LYMAN MARKEL USA D 1917
MARGARET MARTTER  D 1917
MIRIAM NORTHCRAFT  D 1917
FRANCIS PADDOCK USA D 1917
RUTH SMITH  D 1917
HAZEL WALTERS  D 1917

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

Name Deceased Grad Yr
CHARLES ROSSEL D 1947
RICHARD GIBBS ROSSEL D 1947
JACQUELINE RUDY HOCHULI D 1947
MONETTE SAWYERS GROSSMAN  1947
JOHN SCHAMBS D 1947
PAT SHARP BROWN  1947
LYLE SHOVER  1947
WILLIAM SLOCUM  1947
ED SMITH D 1947
VIRGIL SNOWBALL D 1947
SUE SOUTHARD  1947
ELAINE STEGMEIER MASON D 1947
CHERLIE STEVENS KELSO  1947
DELORES STOUT  1947
MARY ELLEN TAGGA HUBBELL D 1947
MARCIA THURNESS WEAVER  1947
JO ANN UTLEY CURTIS  1947
DAWN VOELKER FALLEUR  1947
BILL WALKER  1947
BOB WEAVER D 1947
JEANNE WEISHAUPT WILLIAMS D 1947
EMERSON WHISNER  1947
SALLY WILHELM JONES D 1947
THOMAS WILLIAMS D 1947
JEANNE WITTER DREISBACH D 1947
DON WOLFE D 1947
VIRGINIA YOUNG ALFORD  1947
MARGARET ZEECK ROOF D 1947
EMILIA ZEEK HOPKINS  1947
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ALFORD BRADBURY USA D 1916
STEWART CONSTABLE USA D 1917
FREDERICK JAEGER USA D 1917
LYMAN MARKEL USA D 1917
FRANCIS PADDOCK USA D 1917
EDWARD BAKER USA D 1918
WILLIAM LONG USA KIA 1918
JOHN HOPKINS USA KIA 1924
FRANK L. “DUDE” HIGGS USAA D 1926
JACK OVERMYER USN D 1933
MARY GRACE SCANLAND 
 JURMWIEDE USN Wave D 1933
EDWARD BILLMAN USA KIA 1934
ROBERT H SCANLAND USA D 1934
ROBERT METCALF USA  1935
ROBERT OVERMYER USA D 1935
ROBERT SHOUGH USA D 1935
JOHN HOFFMAN USA KIA 1936
MARIO DEVICTOR USA D 1937
BOB FORREST USA KIA 1937
BOB MARTIN USA KIA 1937
FRITZ OVERMYER USAA D 1937
STAN CHIDESTER USA KIA 1938
ED KEENER USA D 1938
JEAN LINDSEY USMC KIA 1938
DICK OVERMYER USMC D 1938
JANET SCANLAND 
  RAMSEY USCG D 1938
TOM SMITH USA  1938
BOB WHIPPLE USAA D 1938
A.WILLIAM KAISER USAA D 1939
ROBERT L. KEENER USA D 1939
BOB KEITZ USMC D 1939
JOE ROCCI USA D 1939
JOHN ALBANESE USA D 1940
ALDO DELEWESE USA D 1940
AL DEVICTOR USA D 1940
ROBERT HUGO DEVICTOR USN D 1940
GUY DIMENNA USA KIA 1940

D JOE DUFFEE USA KIA 1940
BILL FAUTH USAA D 1940
JIM STEGMEIER USA D 1940
ORVILLE TENSLER USA KIA 1940
JOHN CONSTABLE USA KIA 1941
BOB LINDSEY USMC D 1941
THORNDIKE “CLIFF” TOOPS USN  1941
BUD ALBAN USA D 1942
JAMES B. ALBANESE USA D 1942
JACK R. ANDERSON USN D 1942
A.D. BUD AUSTIN USA D 1942
SAMUEL F AUSTIN USA D 1942
EMMY LOU BACH HANSEN    USCN  1942
JACK M. BOARDMAN USN D 1942
RAY KENT BROWN USN  1942
BARBARA CARTER GRAY USCN  1942
BOB CLOSE USA D 1942
JAMES GORDON CONKLIN USA D 1942
WILLIAM F. DAULTON USAA D 1942
DAVID W. DAVIS USA D 1942
ALICE MAY EAGLE ALBAN USCN D 1942
JOHN FISHER USN D 1942
ART HARDER USA D 1942
OWEN HULS USN D 1942
NEIL D. JOHNSON USA D 1942
EDWARD KAUFMAN USAA KIA 1942
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE USCN  1942
DICK KOETZ USA D 1942
WILLIAM E. LAWYER USAA D 1942
LOUIS LOMANO USA D 1942
THOMAS MAGEE USA D 1942
RUTH MANN WINKLE    USCN D 1942
WILLIAM MATHIAS USAA D 1942
FRANCIS N MATTOON USAA D 1942
SAMUEL McKEEVER USAA D 1942
KENNETH KENT MCVEY USAA D 1942
FRED RICARDI USA KIA 1942
CURTIS SCHEURMAN USCG KIA 1942
PAT SHORT USAA KIA 1942
JOHN SOUTHARD USN D 1942
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS USA  1942
JACK SUMMERS USAA KIA 1942
ROBERT M. SUTPHEN USN D 1942
CAMDEN SWART USN D 1942
JAMES E. TODD USAA D 1942
DONALD WETZEL USA D 1942
CHARLES A. WHIPPLE USAA D 1942
ROY “KEN” BENADUM USN D 1943
JOHN DEVICTOR JR USA D 1943
TONY “DUKE” DEVICTOR USN D 1943
JOHN H. HARTWELL USA D 1943
RICHARD PICKETT USAA D 1943
TOM SUTPHEN USAA D 1943
TOM WILLIAMS USA  1943
DONALD K KEITZ USMC D 1944

LEGEND

USA – Army
USN – Navy

USAA – Army Air Corp
USAF – Air Force
USMC – Marines

USCG – Coast Guard
USCN – Cadet Nurse

USPHS – Public Health
D – Deceased

KIA – Killed in Action

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

As we approach Memorial Day, it is 

our humble honor to recognize the 

GHHS men and women from our 

community who have served our 

country giving us the ability to live 

a life of freedom in the best com-

munity of the best country in all the 

world. This is the first time the alumni 

association has published the names 

of all Bobcat veterans. In trying to 

compile this list, we realize that there 

might be some we overlooked. Is 

someone missing? Please submit 

name, graduation year, branch of 

service, years served, and any details 

to GHHSAA@hotmail.com, 

or to GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, 

Columbus, OH 43212.

It is with great admiration and 

patriotism, intensified by commu-

nity pride, that we present to you 

the Grandview Heights High School 

alumni veterans. 

Thank you for your service. 

You are our heroes.
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JOE LAROSA USAA D 1944
JIM RENZ USA D 1944
WILLIAM RITTER USA  1944
EDWARD TOOPS USN D 1944
RICHARD WINGFIELD USA KIA 1944
BOB ALLEN USA  1945
JIM BOYER USA D 1945
ROBERT CHIDESTER USA  1945
SAM CONAWAY USA  1945
JERRY COWAN USA D 1945
MYRON CRAVER USA D 1945
JACK HART USN D 1945
JOE HUSTON USA D 1945
ROBERT JOHNSON USCG  1945
MORGAN JONES USN D 1945
GENE KARLOVEC USAA D 1945
AL LEFAIVRE USN D 1945
BOB MCNABB USN  1945
JACK MELVILLE USA D 1945
JIM PAVEY USA D 1945
BILL PICKETT USA D 1945
JACK PIPER USN D 1945
BOB SHAW USA D 1945
PHILIP E. SHERCK USN D 1945
SAM VILARDO USA D 1945
GEORGE ANDERSON USA D 1946
BILL ARTHUR USAF  1946
ROBERT PAUL BOGGIONI USA KIA 1946
BOB CARTER USA  1946
WALLACE P. CASH USN  1946
DAVID RAY HUMMEL USN  1946
FRED HUNT USAF  1946
WILLIAM Z. MAGEE USA KIA 1946
DAVID N. MOCK USA KIA 1946
BILL OVERMYER USN  1946
GENE SMITH USA D 1946
JOHN WOODROW USN D 1946
JOHN ACKERMAN USA  1947
MILTON BARTHOLOMEW USMC D 1947
BILL BAUMGARTNER USMC  1947
SILVIO BISCIOTTI USA D 1947
JIM MCINTYRE USA  1947
CLARK MILLER USA D 1947
RICHARD PETERS USA D 1947
CHARLES ROSSEL USA D 1947
LYLE SHOVER USA  1947
ED SMITH USA D 1947
BOB WEAVER USN D 1947
LAWRENCE YERGES 
  CONAWAY USA KIA 1948
JOHN “JACK” DANIELS USA D 1948
DAVID B. DUDLEY USA  1948
JAMES D. HITES USA  1948
DEAN KRICHBAUM USN  1948
ROBERT M. MOTE USA D 1948

JAMES NEWDICK USA D 1948
RALPH G. NEWLAND JR USN D 1948
DAVID K. PURKEY USN D 1948
ROBERT R. ROGERS JR USAF D 1948
JAMES A. RUDY USAF D 1948
JOHN F.(JACK) RUDY USAF D 1948
DONALD SCHACKNE USA D 1948
WILLIAM A. SEIDLER USMC D 1948
BILL WILSON USA D 1948
DICK EAGLE USA D 1949
ROD STOCK USA  1949
STAN TUTTLE USN D 1949
DONALD S. KEENER USA D 1950
BILL C. LAWRENCE USAF  1950
ED LINSLEY USA  1950
GEORGE A. ROGERS USA  1950
DON STEFFE USAF  1950
BARRY L. STEIGELY USAF  1950
DIRK VOELKER USA  1950
DICK ABBRUZZESE USA  1951
FRED BEHMER USA  1951
CHARLES HARRISON USA D 1951
JACK MYERS USN  1951
KEN PIERCE USA  1951
CHARLES (KIP) RYAN USAF  1951
TAD WEED USMC D 1951
DON CHRISTOPHER USA  1952
RICHARD DEPALMA USA  1952
CAROLYN “CONNIE” GRIFFIN USMC  1952
GEORGE RAY KAUFMAN USA KIA 1952
GEORGE LINN USAF  1952
DAVID R. RUDY USAF  1952
TOM SHELTON USAF D 1952
DAVID SHERCK USN D 1952
JOHN SHOUGH USMC D 1952
ROBERT KENTNER USN D 1953
ROGER MADISON USA  1953
DAVID MERRICK USA  1953
RICHARD OMOHUNDRO USA  1953
ALAN PIERCE USA  1953
RICHARD TIVENAN USA KIA 1953
JAMES BUZZELLI USMC  1954
ROBERT HOADLEY USA  1954
ROBERT M. MACINTOSH USAF  1954
EUGENE PAUL JR USA D 1954
RALPH PEASE USAF  1954
JACK REEVES USA  1954
ART ROGERS USAF  1954
RICHARD T. SCHUBERT USAF D 1954
TERRY SMITH USA  1954
RICHARD TANGEMAN USMC D 1954
BOB ZIMMERMAN USA  1954
JOHN DAVIS USN  1955
GARRY DEVICTOR USMC  1955
CHUCK DICKERSON USN  1955

JACK LEECH USA  1955
DICK SUTTERFIELD USN  1955
RICHARD ANDERSON USAF  1956
DAVID A. BARON USAF D 1956
TIMOTHY J. BOYD USA  1956
PHILIP CARR USMC D 1956
LAURENCE D. CONNOR USN  1956
CHARLES DUMBAUGH USMC  1956
FRANK FAISTL USN  1956
RONALD D. HARRIS USA  1956
DAVID KENTNER USA  1956
THOMAS H. SANDBERG USMC  1956
DICK THOMPSON USA  1956
ROGER TRACY USAF D 1956
COL JACK YEAGLEY USA D 1956
DAVID YOERGER USN D 1956
DON ABBRUZZESE USA  1957
BILL CHURRY USAF  1957
GALEN GONSER USA  1957
DAVID HANDEL USA  1957
THOMAS KEFFER USA  1957
DONALD C. KENTNER USA  1957
DANIEL WINTERS USA  1957
J.D. DICKERSON USN  1958
BOB FRANKS USA D 1958
R KENT FULMER USN  1958
JOHN HEINO KULL USA  1958
JIM LAUGHERTY USAF  1958
DIANA MATTHEWS 
  LOWERY USA  1958
JAY P. MILLIKIN USAF  1958
HERMAN POULTON USA  1958
CRAIG PROSSER USA  1958
JIM BEERY USMC  1959
BILL BOARDMAN USA  1959
LYMAN BROOKS USA D 1959
BOB FOSTER USA  1959
JIM HERD USMC  1959
WARREN KLINK USAF  1959
TOM NYE USA  1959
BOB ROCKEY USA  1959
BILL SEARS USA  1959
JERE SHOUGH USMC  1959
GARY ALLEN USN  1960
C. RICHARD DONOVAN USAF  1960
RICHARD E. HUFF JR USMC  1960
GORDON JONES JR USN  1960
MIKE KAVANEY USA  1960
JIM LOWERY USN & USA  1960
BILL LUSK USMC D 1960
DOUGLAS D. MCBEE USA  1960
JOE MELLEY USAF  1960
PETER MOORE USN  1960
JAMES PALUMBO USAF  1960
LARRY VAN SICKLE USAF  1960

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

19



ALLAN FOSTER USA  1964
RAYMOND FREEMAN USMC  1964
BILL GIBB USA  1964
LLOYD GILL USAF D 1964
JIM HARRIS USAF  1964
KIM KAISER USAF  1964
BRIAN KUYPER USA  1964
JERRY LAWSON USMC D 1964
BILL MARLAND USAF  1964
ARNIE NYMEYER USA  1964
MIKE POPE USN  1964
MIKE REEVES USA  1964
DENNIS RICHARDSON USMC  1964
BILL SHORT USN  1964
ED STEELE USA  1964
CHARLES ED TYNE USMC  1964
DAVID WILLIAMS USA  1964
DOUG WILSON USA  1964
WILLIAM AILES USA  1965
WAYNE BAKER USN  1965
MIKE CORDRAY USN  1965
STEVE EMRICH USA D 1965
JIM ESTEP USA  1965
MARVIN GARY FLOWERS USA  1965
GEORGE GEORGE USA  1965
MIKE GERLACH USA  1965
JOHN GUNTHER USA  1965
JOHN HARKER USN  1965
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN USN  1965
FLEETWOOD RAYMOND 
  KOUTZ USA  1965
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY USA  1965
JEFF MCDEVITT USAF  1965
RICK MCKEEVER USA  1965
JAMES CHARLES MELFI USAF  1965
ALAN OLSON USAF  1965
TOM RAINES USMC  1965
JANICE ANNETTE ROYER USA D 1965
MICHAEL SCHEERER USMC  1965
CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR USA  1965
RUSTY AMBROSE USA  1966
PAUL BALLARD USA KIA 1966
JOE BISCIOTTI USA  1966
DONALD BLAZER USA  1966
GARY M. BOSART USAF  1966
MIKE BUCK USAF D 1966
MIKE CURTIS USA D 1966
TOM DESTEFANO USAF  1966
GARY ESSIG USA  1966
MIKE FISHER USA  1966
RON FLOWERS USA  1966
JIM GLOYD USMC  1966
JIM HILL USA D 1966
JIM HUBER USA  1966

JOHN JASTER USA  1966
JACK LEECH USA  1966
BOB LEWIS USAF  1966
JAY KENNETH MATHEW USA  1966
RICK MOUNT USA D 1966
GARY O’KEEFE USA KIA 1966
KEN ROY USAF  1966
DAVID L. ROYER USA D 1966
TERRY SHOUGH USMC  1966
DALLAS SMITH USA  1966
JACK CHICK THURNESS USA D 1966
JIM TITUS USA KIA 1966
WALT WEAVER USAF  1966
CHRIS ALBRECHT USN  1967
BILL BERARDUCCI USA  1967
GILBERT BLACK USMC  1967
ERIC CHRISTENSEN USN  1967
BILL FAUTH USAF  1967
FRED GUNTHER USA  1967
TOM HAYES USA D 1967
JOHN KAUMEYER USMC D 1967
ED LATTA USN  1967
TIM MAGEE USAF  1967
JAMES MAYER USA  1967
TERRY MCFADDEN USAF  1967
JOHN MCINTYRE USAF  1967
ROBERT REID USAF  1967
ROGER RILL USN  1967
RON ROCKEY USN D 1967
RUSSELL THOMAS 
  ROCKWELL USN  1967
JOHN ROW USN  1967
DAVE SCHEERER USMC  1967
STEVE SPARKS USMC KIA 1967
CLIFF TIMBROOK USA  1967
BYRON WILLIAMS USA  1967
DANA CLYDE BANDY USMC  1968
STEVE BLAKE USCG  1968
TOM CAVANAUGH USN  1968
JOHN CIARDELLI, JR. USN   1968
STEPHEN HORNUNG USAF  1968
BOB KACKLEY USN  1968
GEORGE KECKLER USA  1968
LARRY P. KOUTZ USAF D 1968
JEFF LINN USAF  1968
JOHN EDWARD LOMBARDI USCG  1968
DAN REED USA  1968
JOHN WAYNE ROBERTS USAF KIA 1968
MARK AMON USAR  1969
BARNEY ANDERSON USN  1969
JIM BUSCEMI USA D 1969
KIM KELLER USAF  1969
RICHARD NINI USA  1969
GARY RICHARDSON USA  1969

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You
DAVID R. WELSH USMC  1960
DONALD L. ZIMMERMAN USA D 1960
BILL BAKER USAF  1961
WARREN ELLIS USA D 1961
UNO KULL USAR  1961
GORDON MACINTOSH USA  1961
VIRGIL SCHNELL JR USA  1961
STEVE SEARS USA  1961
WAYNE RANDOLPH 
  “RANDY” SINES USA D 1961
JAMES ALBAN USA  1962
THOMAS MALCOLM 
  BARNES USA  1962
JAMES FORD USCG  1962
JIM GUNTHER USA  1962
RICK GUYTON USA D 1962
PHIL LAVER USMC  1962
GARY LEACH USA KIA 1962
MICHAEL M MARTLING USAF  1962
TIM MCGUIRE USA  1962
STEVE NORRIS USN  1962
JIM ROCK USA  1962
AL ROSSETTI JR USA  1962
DAVE WALTON USA  1962
ANDY BAUMANN USA  1963
RICK BUTTS USA  1963
TERRY CANTRELL USA  1963
TOM CLARK USAF D 1963
KEN GEBHART USA D 1963
BILL HAGUE USAF  1963
CHARLEY  HANDEL USN  1963
RON JONES USMC  1963
BILL MALOWNEY USMC  1963
CHARLIE MALOWNEY USMC  1963
DAN MARKIN USAF  1963
BOB McINTYRE USA  1963
MIKE McSWEENEY USAF  1963
BOB PALMER USAF  1963
CHUCK PENZONE USA  1963
BOB POWERS USMC D 1963
JAKE REITERMAN USA  1963
PAT SELF USN  1963
LARRY SNIDER USA  1963
JOHN W. STEINBERGER USA  1963
PAT STOKES USMC  1963
SAMUEL “ED” STONE USA  1963
DON THROCKMORTON USA  1963
JEFF TODD USAF  1963
JOHN TERRY ALBANESE USA D 1964
BILL BIGGS USA D 1964
PETE BUTLER USN D 1964
HERB CURRAN USA  1964
GEORGE ELLIS USA  1964
CHARLES EMRICH USA D 1964
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DAVID ROBINSON USA D 1969
GARY SWART USN  1969
JOHN WUICHET USN  1969
STEVEN L. CORDLE USA D 1970
HAROLD DAVID KOUTZ USA D 1970
DAVID CLARK NEFF USAF  1970
STEVEN SHIVELY USA  1970
MARY WEAVER CONYERS USA  1970
TOM RESLER USAF  1971
JOHN THOMAS ROBERTS USAF  1971
MICKEY ROBERTS USMC D 1971
DAKE SPILKER USMC  1971
DAVID BURKHART USPHS  1972
MIKE EVANS USMC D 1972
THOMAS TYNE USA  1972
JEFF DEWEESE USA  1973
JEFFREY FULTZ USN  1973
WILLIAM KOCH USAF  1973
MICHAEL QUINN USA  1973
MICHAEL YOUNG USA  1973
TOM FRABOTT USA  1975
JOHN BECK USN  1976
JIM LAW USA  1976
JONATHAN SHAUDYS USN D 1976
JEFF GEBHART USN  1977
DENNIS FRABOTT USA D 1980
MIKE KENTNER USAF  1980
STEPHEN MASELLI USA  1980
PETER ZORETIC USMC  1981
SANDRA BLANCHARD USA  1982
MATT MARTLING USA  1988
RILEY FLAHERTY USA  1991
P J STRAUGHTER USA  1991
DANIEL TALMAGE USN  1995
ROBBY DAVIS USMC  1996
BETHANNIE SMITH
   KITTRELL USCG  2000
BENJAMIN Rob PECK USN  2002
PATRICK HARDY USA  2003
CRAIG A. CATALINE USN  2006
JACOB SMITH USA  2006
NATHANIEL C JUMP USN  2007
DAVID ELLS USA  2008
NEIL R. JUMP USA  2009

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

Have Camera, Will Travel

John Albrecht ‘72, Bill Fauth ‘67 and Chris Albrecht ‘67 are behind some of the great photos 
we have in our newsletter and also the video “The Grand Tour, Cruising Grandview Heights” 
that was promoted in the last issue. It’s a Grandview gift that keeps on giving. Thanks for the 
labor of love, guys!

Have a great memory about your days at 

GHHS? How about a funny story? Please 

share it with us! Email your story to 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com 

And P.S. WE LOVE PHOTOS!

Of course, you can also mail stories and photos to: 
Grandview Heights High School 

Alumni Association
PO Box 12116

Columbus OH 43212
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Opening Ceremonies 
& Open House

Feast your eyes and dip your toes in the new Grandview Municipal 
Pool! All are invited to the Grand Opening ceremony on Friday, May 
26, 6:30-8:30 p.m. to view the new pool facility. Get a behind-the-
scenes look at our beautiful new pool the day before it opens for 
swimming.

“Big Splash” Dedication
The new pool opens for swimming at 3:00 p.m. on Saturday, May 27. 
There will be a “Big Splash” dedication of the pool where everyone 
enters the pool at once, to be captured by an aerial camera. Dive into 
the fun and become a part of the city’s history! 

2017

1978

1932

G R A N D V I E W

POOL
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Visit the website
www.grandviewheightsalum

ni.com

 

Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________

Class Year  ____________________ Phone _________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________

Newsletter Subscription          
 $10.00/year

Annual Membership Contribution
$30.00  Life Membership $300.00 per individual
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
$50-99 Paws Club $100-499 Big Cats Club
$500 or more Top Cats Club $1000 + Special Recognition
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 
Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 

Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2017

Stay in Touch
Stay in touch with the GHHSAA:

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com

Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 

http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/

Newsletter 
Guidelines

This newsletter is published 
by the GHHSAA three times 
per year – Fall, Winter and 
Spring. Submit articles, news, 
reunion plans, and pictures 
to GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 
The GHHSAA staff reserves 
the right to edit any submis-
sions for content timeliness, 
appropriateness, grammar, 
clarity, and space consider-
ations.

Deadline for the Fall Edition 
is August 1, 2017. 
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Grandview Heights High School 
Alumni Association
PO Box 12116
Columbus OH 43212

GHHS
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

Do you recognize anyone?

Bill Marland ’64 sent in a picture which belonged to his sister Homecoming Queen Darlene Marland Davis ‘53 (seated first 
row & 3rd from left). He doesn’t know anything else about the picture. What it is a picture of? Who are the ladies in it? Why it 
was taken? Can you help? Write your answer on the back of your completed lifetime membership application and send it  to 
GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
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